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Townsend, Erle

From: CHUCK ANDREWS <ciderhillassoc@aol.com>

Sent: Sunday, February 4, 2024 8:22 PM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program (Reposting)

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click 

links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

This whole idea is insanity. There is at least 300 years of fossil fuel available at current and 

projected consumption rates. The transfer from fossil to all electric may be in our future, 

distant future, but to swallow the CO2 “pollution” myth and cease fossil fuel consumption will 

only create far greater problems for mankind in years to come. Maybe one day in the not too 

distant future we may find a reliable way to dispose of spent nuclear waste (rocketing it into 

the sun) and our “power” needs will be essentially solved first centuries and electric powered 

motor vehicles may be practical. Until then the safest, cleanest and most reliable source of 

electric power generation is by utilizing fossil fuels. Until then fossil fueled motor vehicles are 

an order of magnitude better than electric fueled vehicles that require extended parking time 

to refuel. Please kill this stupid legislation. Chuck, York. 


